
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:  

February 26, 2015 

 

(Nashville, TN) District Attorney Glenn Funk is pleased to announce the 

appointments of three Nashville lawyers to Assistant DA positions. 

Attorneys Ana Escobar, Jay Martin and Terry Clayton will join the District 

Attorney’s Office next week.  Their appointments reflect the continued efforts by 

Funk toward excellence and diversity.  

Attorney Escobar is an established community leader who has served as Deputy 

Director of the Administrative Office of the Courts and as Metropolitan Nashville 

Clerk. She is a graduate of George Washington University Law School, Vanderbilt 

University and St. Cecilia Academy.  

Jay Martin is recognized as a brilliant legal mind and a skilled writer and 

researcher. Martin is a graduate of Nashville School of Law and Middle Tennessee 

State University.   

Terry Clayton, a retired Tennessee Air National Guard major, has maintained a 

successful Nashville law practice for more than twenty-two years.  He is a graduate 

of Howard University School of Law and Tennessee State University.  

Their appointments are effective March 2, 2015.  

 

 

 


